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Monsieur le Pr6sident,

J'ai I'honneur de prendre la parole au nom des pays les moins avanc6s. Notre
Groupe s'associe a la d6claration pr6c6demment faite par I'Ambassadeur Repr6sentant, du
Fidji au nom du Groupe des 77 et la Chine.

Les PMA voudraient par ma voix, vous assurer de leur disponibilit6 & travaille r avec
vous en vue du succÿs des travaux de la Commission. Je n'ai aucun doute que sous votre
direction avis6e, nos n6gociations etnos d61ib6rations seront tr6s fructueuses.

Mr. President,

I thank the Secretary-General for his comprehensive presentation of the Progra rome-
budget for the biennium 2014-2015. On behalf of the Group of LDOs, I would like to make
the following points as regards the Least Developed Countries sub-programme under





The report of the Secretary-General on the follow-up of the IPoA states that the
OHRLLS has formalized national level follow-up within the context of the UNDG. However,
the Office has not been given the means and resources to implement these arrangements.
Therefore, the Group of LDOs requests the Committee to include the OHRLLS under
section 23 and make an allocation of at least 10 per cent of resources under this section to
the Office.

Sixth, ECOSOC resolution E/2013/46, adopted at its substantive session last July,
recognized that the activities relating to LDCs carried out within the UN Secretariat need to
be further coordinated and consolidated in order to ensure effective monitoring and -follow-
up of the IPoA, led by the OHRLLS. To this end, we propose that this Committee requests
lhe Secretary-General to submit a report to the resumed session of the Committee, with
specific proposals.

Finally, as I have noted above, resources allocated to Sub-Proramme 1 of OHRLLS
(LDCs) under the UN regular budget is insignificant. Given this paucity, any reduction in
existing resources devoted to LDCs under the UN budget as a whole is completely
unacceptable. In this regard, we have noted with great concern that a post devoted to LDCs
has been proposed for abolition under Subprogramme 5 of section 12.

If it is the view of the Secretary-General that this post proposed for abolition is no
longer necessary under section 12, we would request that the Committee allocates this post
to the LDCs sub-programme in OHRLLS. It will be an important contribution to the cause of
ensuring full and effective implementation of UN's activities in support of LDCs, which have
been left behind in the process of implementing the MDGs.

We will propose specific formulations on the above points and would like to urge all
member States to support our proposals.

Je vous remercie.




